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Minutes of the Fire Meeting with DG (Fire) held on 07.05.2025  

at OFDRA (Baramunda), Bhubaneswar at 4.00 pm. 
 

  
 

Meeting was chaired by Dr. Sudhanshu Sarangi, IPS – DG (Fire) along with Sri 

Debendra Kumar Swain, Chief Fire Officer (SAG), F.P.W., & they welcomed all 

members. 

 

He informed that the Cabinet Notification has been done for the proposed changes 

in the Fire Policy and all Hotels constructed or occupied after 1982 and prior to the 

commencement of the Odisha Fire Prevention and Fire Safety Rules, 2017 can 

apply for Fire NOC without having a approved building plan.   

 

The process for application is at present manually and the application has to be 

made to the Office of the Chief Fire Officer, Bhubaneswar located in 

Bhubaneswar.  Subsequent to the application inspection will be carried out by their 

team to access reasonable safety measures and on certification from their 

authorized person NOC for exemption of approved plan will be given.  On rceipt 

of NOC online application can be made for getting the Fire NOC of the proposed 

building. 

 

The Department is holding at Training Program every quarter for operation of Fire 

fighting and other fire safety measures free of cost.  Hoteliers are requested to get 

their personal trained in operation of Fire Fighting Equipments & avail this 

oppurtunity.  He also informed that as per the directive of Hon’ble Prime Minister, 

the process of renewal of licences will be done away in due process. The process 

of training & appointment of Fire Auditors and their Empanelment is being started 
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and they shall be responsible for giving audit certificate of compliance of Fire 

Safety measure on basis of which NOC will be extended online.   

 

He also suggested if possible Fire Towers should be created in Staircase area for 

smooth evacuation in case of any emergency / mishap.   

 

He also informed that the Government intention is to carry out smooth business for 

the Hoteliers and all cooperation required from the Department in terms of passive 

dilution of safety measures like set-back, staircase etc., can be considered.  But all 

active measures have to be compiled with.   

 

Members from all over the state interacted and discussed their issues which were 

addressed to the full satisfaction and we would request all members to take 

maximum advantage of this opportunity make their buildings fire safety complaint.   

 

We once again request all members who are interest to nominate their personal 

Fire Safety program, kindly share their name, contact no. with Mr. K.K. Rao for 

taking it further. 

 

Meeting ended with vote of thanks to the Chair. 

 

Mr. Jayant Kumar Panda, Vice President (Finance) EMPIRES, Bhubaneswar 

hosted Hi-Tea for all the members present and we extend our heart-full thanks for 

the same. 

 

With kind regards, 
   

Dr. Srinibash Subudhi 

Working President 

         Jonathan Raul 

         Vice Chairman (Hq.) 

  Milind Gupta 

  Secretary General 

 

 

Encl.  :  Members present  ;  (Annexure-1-3) 

 








